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Priestly Perusings

As I write this column on the Fifth Sunday of Easter, we are moving toward the Feast of Pentecost (May 24, this year) and “the long green season” following it. Next to Easter Day, Pentecost is the most important feast day in the Church (no, not Christmas, but Pentecost!). Pentecost is the 50th and final day of Eastertide. Pentecost celebrates the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the disciples of Jesus, sending them (and us, their descendants in the faith) out into the wider world to continue the reconciling mission and ministry of Jesus Christ. Each of us has a particular way in which we do that best, but in all of us, the principal and most effective ministry is that of forgiveness. In the creeds, we proclaim that the Holy Spirit is the spirit of God who guides us into the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. The God whom we worship is a God of surprises – the miracle of the Resurrection was probably the greatest surprise ever! – but resurrections happen every day in every life, and if we are attentive to the possibility, we may see new life and new love in places we would least expect it. May 24th is also the Memorial Day weekend, and thus the perceived beginning of the summer season. Please note that Pentecost is not a signal to stop coming to church for the summer! In many churches, attendance drops off precipitously on Pentecost or the following Sunday, the Feast of the Holy Trinity. It is my hope that we defy that trend and all continue to gather as the earliest disciples did “on the first day of the week” to fulfill the first of our Baptismal vows to “continue in the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, in the breaking of bread and in the prayers.” Yes, it can be hot in the summer, but at least it is not snowing!! 

Faithfully,

Susan+ 

WEAR RED for the Feast of Pentecost: May 24! Red is the color for the Holy Spirit. You will notice that church doors are traditionally colored red, a symbol of the Holy Spirit.

LITURGICAL CHANGES FOR THE SUMMER MONTHS: You may notice that the service will be a little shorter, beginning after Trinity Sunday (May 31). The color changes to green (the color of growth) for what some call “the long green season” or Ordinary Time – that long period without any major Sunday feast days. Some optional parts of the service will be omitted, as the Prayer Book allows. This will help shorten the service a bit during the hot summer months.

EARTHQUAKE RELIEF FOR NEPAL A donation of $100 has been sent from our Clergy Discretionary Fund to Episcopal Relief and Development, which is already at work in relief efforts in Nepal and the region around it. Episcopal Relief and Development is a trusted organization for disaster relief both in the USA and around the globe. If you wish to make a personal donation to ERD for any purpose, please go to www.er-d.org and click on Nepal Earthquake Response Fund, or any of several other opportunities to provide assistance to those who are impacted by disasters of nature. Alas, there is certainly no lack of opportunity!  

CONGRATULATIONS!! to AJ Perras, who on April 24 graduated from the University of Phoenix with a Bachelor of Science degree in Computer Science and Information Technology, with a concentration in Software Engineering.

BISHOP IAN DOUGLAS, our Bishop Diocesan, is one of four nominees for the ministry of Presiding Bishop of The Episcopal Church. The election will take place at the General Convention of the Episcopal Church, to be held in late June in Salt Lake City, Utah. Besides +Ian, the nominees are the Rt. Rev. Thomas Breidenthal (Southern Ohio), the Rt. Rev. Michael Curry (North Carolina), and the Rt. Rev. Dabney Smith (Southwest Florida). The House of Bishops elects the Presiding Bishop, whose election must then be confirmed by the House of Deputies. The election is scheduled for June 27th. The term of office of the Presiding Bishop is nine years. Please keep +Ian in your prayers during this time of discernment for him, as well as for the whole Episcopal Church. 
 

 . 

MOTHER DAVIDSON will be away from June 8 – 27 for continuing education and some vacation time with family in Florida. The supply priest on June 14 will be the Rev. Dr. David McIntosh, Assistant Rector of St. Andrew’s, Kent. Fr. McIntosh is also a pediatrician in private practice and chairs the Commission on Ministry for the Episcopal Church in CT. June 21 is yet to be settled. 

THANK YOU!! to the church school students and teachers for the lovely garden spot created in front of the church building. Good stewardship of creation and of our property. Well done, good and faithful servants!

Church School Update
Our last day of church school will be Sunday, May 17th, which is also our annual church school picnic. Rain or shine (let’s hope for shine!) the children will help set up and clean up. There is a sign-up sheet at church to bring a side dish, chips, drinks, dessert, etc. or please email Rhonda Mazur at (rhondamazur@snet.net) for more information.

Thank you to parents, grandparents, and parishioners for continuing to support our church school. Thanks to a supportive team of church school teachers: Donna Lydem, JoAnn Dobensky, Jill Musco, and AJ Perras. Finally, thank you to all the children for spending a bit of your Sunday mornings in church school. Please come to church during the summer months to enjoy the entire service with your family.
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Our tournament is only a few weeks away. We are still seeking golfers (all skill levels welcome), and could use volunteers to help at the 7 a.m. registration. We also invite parishioners and any guests to join us for a super buffet and raffle following the tournament (1 p.m.). The raffle will have about 50 items ranging in value from $20 to $500, including a Samsung TV, a set of "TaylorMade" golf clubs and various household and personal goods. Any additional gifts for the raffle table would also be greatly appreciated.

The tournament is to be held Sat. May 30 at Hawk's Landing Country Club in Southington.
The cost is $135 for continental breakfast, golf and dinner, and $30 for those wishing to attend the dinner/raffle only. To reserve your place, or for more information, please see or contact Henry Curtiss, Red Smith or Peter Marcisz by May 18.

Please note that the net proceeds for this annual tournament are used to provide needed services and products to students within the Wolcott community.

DID YOU KNOW? For your information, Vestry Minutes are posted on the first bulletin board on the right, as you enter through the Andrews Hall entrance. The Vestry meets monthly, except in the summer, and minutes are posted once they have been approved (which means the minutes posted are for the second preceding month). Any questions or comments can be directed to Senior Warden Donna Lydem, Junior Warden Gary Byram, Treasurer Michael De Negris or Priest -in-Charge Susan Davidson, or to any Vestry member. Thank You, JoAnn Dobensky, Clerk
 
